
December 1, 2013  

From the Desk of Tom Wood, 

Superintendent/Elementary Principal 

The Quality Support Committee, with input from parents, staff 

and students recently recommended new vision and mission 

statements to the School Board. The Board approved these 

statements, and you will be seeing these in publications, on the 

website and in the school. These will serve as our guiding 

principles and direction for our school over the next several 

months and years. Here are the new statements: 

Our Vision: A caring community that nurtures 

individuals to become productive lifelong learners. 

Our Mission: Provide a safe and progressive learning 

environment to enhance student growth. 

We are continuing a holiday tradition of fundraising for 

families in need over the holiday season at MSTM. Our staff 

donates money in exchange for casual dress days. The money 

collected allows us to purchase gift cards for families in need 

within our district. This is done in an anonymous and 

confidential manner. Over the last several years this has turned 

out to be a wonderful way to provide some help to families at 

a critical time of the year. In addition I would like to thank the 

outside individuals, churches and groups who sponsor families 

and give anonymously to support the people in our 

community. It is amazing how many unsolicited donations 

come in just to help those who may need it. The way our 

community cares about each other really does set us apart. 

Thank you to all! 

I just want to remind everyone once again about inclement 

weather and the procedures for communicating schedule 

changes. All delays and closing information can be found on 

WOI Channel 5, KCCI Channel 8, WHO Channel 13 and 

WHO Radio on 1040 AM. In addition, we will send an email 

to all parents through our student information system if there 

are delays or closings for weather.  

 

Thank you for your support of MSTM. 

 

 

 

From the Desk of Josh Moser, 

Secondary School Principal 

Technologyôs Changing Landscape 

 

Technology has become an undeniable omnipresence in our 

culture. It evolves faster than the average person can keep up 

with and we are becoming increasingly more reliant on it for 

day-to-day operations. MSTM is committed to providing a 

reliable infrastructure to support our growing need for 

bandwidth and Internet access. We are also committed to 

providing a safe learning environment wherein students can 

learn the skills necessary to maximize the many benefits 

technology provides as well as minimizing the harmful aspects 

of technology integration in our lives. 

 

The Iowa Core Curriculum has established standards and 

criteria for all subject areas, but there is also a set of cross-

curricular standards and criteria for technology literacy. The 

Iowa Core is required to be taught in all public schools across 

the state, and it includes standards and criteria for several 21
st
 

Century Skills, including financial literacy, health literacy, 

civic literacy, employability skills, and technology literacy. 

Here follows a description of the purpose for technology 

literacy as found on the Iowa Core Web site: 

 
Each Iowa student will be empowered with 
the technological knowledge and skills to 
learn effective and live productively. This 
vision, developed by the Iowa Core 
Curriculum 21st Century Skills Committee, 
reflects the fact that Iowans in the 21st 
century live in a global environment 
marked by a high use of technology, giving 
citizens and workers the ability to 
collaborate and make individual 
contributions as never before. Iowa's 
students live in a media-suffused 
environment, marked by access to an 
abundance of information and rapidly 
changing technological tools useful for 
critical thinking and problem solving 
processes. Therefore, technological literacy 
supports preparation of students as global 
citizens capable of self-directed learning in 
preparation for an ever-changing world. 

 
While there are a multitude of positive teaching and learning 

opportunities available for students, there are also elements of 



technology integration that are not-so-pleasant to learn. The 

proliferation of social media sites and their dominance in the 

average teenagerôs life is staggering. Twitter, Vine, Snapchat, 

and Ask.fm are relatively new apps students use on a fairly 

regular basis.  These are fun ways to pass the time and share 

experiences, yet misusing these and other apps can lead to 

serious problems. Below is an excerpt from a recent column 

written by Matt Carver, Legal Services Director for School 

Administrators of Iowa (SAI) about the reemergence of 

ñsextingò (text messages with inappropriate content) in Iowa 

schools. This section from the article describes the dangers of 

this kind of activity: 

 
So, why has sexting re-emerged as a 
ÓÉÇÎÉÆÉÃÁÎÔ ÐÒÏÂÌÅÍ ÉÎ )Ï×ÁȭÓ ÓÃÈÏÏÌÓȩ )Î 
ÔÈÉÓ ÈÕÍÂÌÅ ÁÔÔÏÒÎÅÙȭÓ ÏÐÉÎÉÏÎ ÔÈÅÒÅ ÉÓ ÏÎÅ 
culprit to blame for the resurgence of this 
problem: Snapchat. 
 
For those of you who do not know, 
Snapchat is an app that allows individuals 
to send a photo to others and the photo is 
supposed to disappear within one to 10 
seconds after the recipient opens it. As 
such, individuals, both young and old, are 
lulled into thinking that it is now safe to 
send explicit photos to others, since those 
photos will not be around long enough to 
cause embarrassment. Think again. 
 
#ÏÎÓÉÄÅÒ ÔÈÉÓ ȣ ×ÈÁÔ ÓÔÏÐÓ ÁÎ ÉÎÄÉÖÉÄÕÁÌ 
from opening the Snapchat photo on a 
tablet or laptop and taking a photo of the 
screen (perhaps with a cell phone camera) 
when the [inappropriate] photo of the 
young woman or man is up for one to 10 
seconds?! Perhaps of even greater concern, 
there is now an app available that is 
capable of saving the Snapchat photo 
without the sender knowing about it. One 
of the key concepts around the use of 
Snapchat was that others were not 
supposed to be able to keep photos without 
the sender receiving notification of the 
photo being saved. 
 
Having stated all of this regarding 
Snapchat, I do not wish to send a message 
that every student utilizing Snapchat is 
sending [inappropriate] photos to others. 
Some students get great enjoyment out of 
taking photos of their face in a contorted 
position and sending it to others by way of 
Snapchat. Why?! Go ask a teenager. I have 
yet to figure this one out. 

 
I appreciate Mr. Carverôs candor and perspective on this issue. 

As educators, we are in a position of simultaneously policing 

and teaching students about appropriate and safe use of 

technologyôs vast array of tools and applications. Please talk 

to your student about the impact of their decisions with 

technology. A good way to bridge this potential gap is to ask 

your student how certain apps or Web sites ñworkò or how 

they use it.  

 

Chromebook Pilot Program 

 

As a positive segue about technology use in schools, the Jr/Sr 

High is in the midst of a pilot program for Chromebooks. A 

Chromebook is a personal computing device similar to a 

traditional laptop but with a few differences: 1) There is no 

internal hard drive (all data is stored in whatôs known as the 

ñCloudò; 2) It runs entirely on a Google operating system; 3) 

It has no moving internal parts; and 4) Its cost is about ½ of 

our current 1:1 laptop model. The 7
th
 grade has completed 

their pilot of the device, and as of this writing the 8
th
 grade 

will receive them soon. Grades 9-12 will work through the 

device pilot between December and the end of January. Data 

collection occurs throughout the pilot and will be analyzed and 

used to inform decision-making for the future of our 1:1 

program. When your student has the Chromebook during his 

or her pilot, please do talk with them and gain some 

familiarity with the device ï your input matters too! 

 

As I wrote in a previous newsletter article, students, parents, 

teachers, and administrators must work together to provide a 

supportive, meaningful learning experience at MSTM. Please 

keep in touch with any questions, concerns, or suggestions for 

improvement. 

 

 

From the Desk of Mr. Folkerts,                                           

Secondary Guidance 

 

WHAT MAKES A GOOD SCHOLARSHIP OR 

ADMISSION ESSAY? 

If an essay is required when you are applying for admission or 

for scholarships to help with your college educational 

expenses, the essay is extremely important. A well-written 

essay will differentiate a truly outstanding student from the 

merely good ones. Most applicants can boast of memberships 

in clubs and sports, but the essay is one place where you can 

set yourself apart from other students. Be sure you have a 

parent, teacher, mentor, employer, etc. read and critique your 

essay before submitting it. A good essay should: 

§ Be typed or neatly printed (at least 12-point type is 

preferred). 

§ Use proper grammar and correct spelling. 

§ Be approximately 1-2 pages in length unless otherwise 

specified. 

§ Clearly address the essay topic specified. 

§ Be creative but not strange. Donôt be afraid to take a risk 

but convey your point. 

 

Give the scholarship or admissions committee insight into 

your personality, interests, motivations, values, attitudes, 

goals, etc. 



WHERE TO LOOK FOR SCHOLARSHIP SOURCES  

 

1. At the college you are considering: Office of Admissions, 

Office of Scholarships/financial aid 

2. Scholarship internet sites (fastweb.com, 

collegeboard.com) 

3. Scholarship Books in the Counseling Office: 

Scholarships, Grants & Prizes 

The Scholarship Handbook 

4. Parentsô Employers 

5. Counseling Office 

6. Local service organizations (VFW, Elks, Masons, Rotary, 

etc.) 

THATôS RIGHT ITôS DECEMBER! 

December is here ï Have you sent in your applications to the 

colleges you are considering attending??? Some schools use 

the date your application arrives as the priority date for things 

such as housing. The later you apply- the less choices you will 

have. Others have priority dates on scholarships. Missing 

dates may cost you money or opportunities for special 

programs. READ EVERYTHING  you get from schools you 

are considering. Priority dates are one thing but deadline 

dates are another. If you are considering select schools, those 

deadlines are often January 1
st
. Early decision dates are even 

sooner! Check your literature so you are fully aware of your 

deadlines 

ACT NATIONAL TEST DATES  

Test Date          Regular Registration Deadline 

February 8, 2014  January 10, 2014 

April 12, 2014  March 7, 2014 

June 14, 2014  May 9, 2014 

 

If you elect, you may register for the ACT and SAT tests 

online. The online addresses are: 

ACT- www.act.org 

SAT- www.collegeboard.com 

 

Financial Aid Night  

Need help understanding financial aid? 

A college education is a worthwhile investment in the future. 

Unfortunately, it can also be a costly one. In todayôs world, 

financial aid is often necessary to pay for postsecondary 

education, but the process can be confusing and 

overwhelming. 

 To help you understand the financial aid process, the high 

school guidance office has invited the Iowa College Access 

Network
®
 (ICAN) to make a free presentation on financial 

aid for seniors and their parents. This is the ideal opportunity 

to get answers to your questions about financial aid. 

 ICAN Financial Aid Presentation 

Martensdale-St. Marys School Media Center          

Wednesday, December 4
th
 at 6:30 p.m. 

Topics include:  

¶ Completing the FAFSA (Free Application for Federal 

Student Aid). 

¶ Important deadlines. 

¶ Overview of the financial aid process. 

¶ Types of financial assistance available. 

¶ Scholarships and scams. 

¶ Helpful tips. 

¶ Where to go for additional help. 

 

Note: The FAFSA is a free form that may be completed 

without professional assistance via paper or electronic forms 

provided by the U.S. Department of Education 

at www.fafsa.gov. ICANôs free services help reduce confusion 

and can ensure accuracy. 

Scholarship Info 

 

Scholarship information is available on the School Web site 

under Guidance Counselor and in the Counseling office in 

the Scholarship Blue Book. Talk to the guidance secretary, 

Kerry or the counselor for more information.  

 

From the Desk of Mrs. Sowder, 

Talented and Gifted/Yearbook 

GOLD - $150 

Covered Bridge Realty    Gold 

Gibôs A&W     Gold 

Re/Max of Indianola ï Misty SOLDwisch  Gold 

B.B. & P. Feed and Grain, Inc.   Gold 

Bartôs Tire And Auto, L.L.C.   Gold 

Bishop Insurance Agency, Inc.   Gold 

Accelerated Rehab    Gold 

All Creatures Small Animal Hospital  Gold 

Jamiôs Salon     Gold 

Blanchard Family Dentistry   Gold 

Fareway of Indianola    Gold 

Farmers & Merchants Bank   Gold 

City State Bank     Gold 

Wiegert Disposal Inc., Septic Service &                                      

Kybo Rental     Gold 

Walmart of Indianola     Gold 
 

SILVER - $100 

Tim McConnell Photography, LTD  Silver 

Norwalk Family Dentistry    Silver 
 

 

The Talented and Gifted program leadership crew is 

sponsoring the Giving Trees this holiday season. 

http://www.act.org/
http://www.collegeboard.com/
http://www.fafsa.gov/


From Monday, November 25
th
 to Monday, December 16

th
, the 

community, staff, and students may take tags off the trees 

located in the elementary and secondary offices and purchase 

items for our charity, YESS (Youth Emergency Shelter 

Services).  YESS serves children from birth to age 18 who are 

in family crises.  Items needed include basics like shampoo, 

toothpaste, diapers, infant formula, laundry baskets, and 

special items like holiday gifts for children and teens.  Over 

1,000 items were collected three years ago for this charity, and 

they were so grateful for our generosity. 

 

 

From the Desk of Mr. Hanson and Mr. Hilsabeck 

Jr. and Sr. High Math Department 

 

Greetings from the MSTM Math Department!  Mr. Hansen 

and Mr. Hilsabeck have been hard at work throughout this 

year and continue to be impressed with the learning of our 

students.  Weôd like to take this opportunity to update you as 

to what our students are learning in the classroom.   

The focus of 7
th
-9

th
 grade classes has been working with 

solving equations and inequalities.  Geometry class has been 

focusing on the fundamentals of basic shapes and using logic 

to justify our answers and results.  Algebra II and the 

Trigonometry-Pre-Calculus class have spent much of the year 

working with linear equations and graphing.  The MSTM AP 

Calculus class has spent most of the year on the concept of 

limits and derivatives. 

Mr. Hansen and Mr. Hilsabeck have dedicated this year to 

implementing student-centered classrooms and incorporating 

technology into their classrooms.  We are both seeing a lot of 

positive results, and are excited to see how this leads to 

increased student learning in mathematics.  As always, feel 

free to contact us with any questions or concerns you may 

have.  Thanks again!  

 

From the Desk of Mrs. Clark,                                                     

Vocal Music 

 

November was a busy month for singers here at MSTM! The 

Pride of Iowa Honor Choir was held at Simpson College on 

Tuesday,November 12
th
.  Singers that participated were Kaelly 

McQuoid, Cheyenne Warner, Savanah Husted, Kaitlyn Belieu, 

Thomas Warden, and Reid Frederiksen.  On Saturday, 

November 16
th
, MSTM was represented at the Iowa Wild 

Hockey game as singers performed the National Anthem a 

cappella before the game, in front of 8,000 people. National 

Anthem singers were Kaelly McQuoid, Cheyenne Warner, 

Savanah Husted, Kaitlyn Belieu, Thomas Warden, Tim 

Hornback, Braydon Rains, John Reineman, and Matt 

Neiderheiser.  Thank you high school singers for representing 

your school and community with pride!  

 

 

 

Our elementary concert for grades 2, 3, and 4 was on Monday, 

November 18
th
 with songs about Character Counts!  Students 

did a great job learning and performing songs with a positive 

message! Preparing for the concert students learned about 

concert etiquette, singing posture, steady beat, diction, and 

how movement relates to the performance and expression of 

their songs.  Great job! 

 

Coming up in December, is the Winter Concert on Thursday, 

December 19
th
, for the Junior High and High School band and 

chorus. Performance time is 7:00 p.m. in the high school gym.  

Mark this on your calendar and come to hear music from 

many genres!  It will be a great night! 

 

Looking ahead, the elementary students will be performing the 

National Anthem at the home basketball game on January 24
th
 

at 6:15 p.m.  

 

The 5/6 grade winter concert is February 17
th
 at 7:00 p.m. 

 

The High School Variety Show is February 28
th
 at 7:00 p.m.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



From the Desk of Ms. Brinkman, 

Elementary Guidance Counselor 

 

 
During the month of November we focused on our Citizenship 

Pillar and collected items for the Warren County Necessity 

Pantry in Indianola. Congratulations to Mrs. Reynolds 4
th
 

grade class who collected the most items and won a pizza 

party! Their class collected 92 items out of the 500 items 

collected! Student council members helped to deliver the 

items to the Necessity Pantry and a representative from the 

Necessity Pantry said this is probably their biggest donation 

yet! Way to go MSTM for all of your hard work! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Desk of Mrs. Devore and Mrs. Schad, 

Kindergarten 

 

 
First graders have been busy getting to know their reading 

buddies.  Every couple of weeks, the two classes get together 

for Mrs. Noga's reading block and read together.  This has 

been a great learning experience and the 1st graders all look 

up to their 6th grade buddies.  Both groups love sharing their 

reading with each other.  They will be planning fun events 

throughout the year.   

 

 
 

  

Martensdale-St. Marys Community School District 

        Board of Education Work Session 

                                   October 14, 2013 

 

The Board of Directors of the Martensdale-St. Marys 

Community School District met in special work session, 

pursuant to law, on October 14, 2013. 

 

Members Present:  Vice President, Wade Gibson, Dawn 

Reeves, Ralph DiCesare and Dean Furness; together with 

Superintendent Tom Wood, Principal Josh Moser, and 

Business Manager Jill Gavin. 

 

Members Absent: President, Nicole Bunch 

1.  Call to order      

   

Mr. Gibson called the meeting to order at 5:20 p.m. and 

welcomed all guests. 

 

2.  Review Vision and Mission Statement Work  

Mr. Wood will be working with the Quality Support 

Committee to on the districtôs vision and belief statement and 

will bring a recommendation to the board in November.   

    

3. Financial Review of the District  



Mr. Wood and Mrs. Gavin reviewed with the Board the seven 

financial key factors of our district.     

  

 

4. Review Long Range Planning    

  

 a. Facilities Plan 

The Facilities Committee scheduled their first 

meeting for October 30
th
 at 4:00 p.m. to discuss 

upcoming facilities needs.   

 

 b. Technology Plan 

The Technology Committee scheduled their first 

meeting for November 11
th
 after the regular school 

board meeting to discuss upcoming technology 

needs.  

 

 c. Student Performance 

Mr. Moser reviewed with the Board the ACT trends 

for our district and statewide. 

 

 d. School Advocacy 

Mr. Wood requested from the Board what they would 

like to see when the district begins attending 

upcoming city council meetings.  The Board would 

like to understand the cityôs concerns about growing 

and if there are issues that the district needs to be 

aware of. 

 

5. Consider Future Staffing Needs    

    

a. Half-time math 

 b. Cross Country Program 

 c. Custodian 

 d. Secretary 

Mr. Wood discussed with the Board their thoughts of 

future staffing.  

 

 

6. Set Board Goals  

Mr. Wood gathered information from the Board for 

the districtôs goals.  Goals included growing the 

school, adding programs, offering more options, 

increase student achievement levels in all academic 

areas, and increase technology to support learning, 

collaboration and quality of teaching in every 

classroom. 

 

7. Adjourn 

 

The meeting was adjourned.  Time:  6:40 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING  

OCTOBER 14, 2013 

 

The Board of Directors of the Martensdale-St. Marys 

Community School District met in regular session, pursuant to 

law, on October 14, 2013. 

 

Members Present:  Vice President, Wade Gibson, Dawn 

Reeves, Ralph DiCesare and Dean Furness; together with 

Superintendent Tom Wood, Principal Josh Moser, and 

Business Manager Jill Gavin. 

 

Members Absent: President, Nicole Bunch 

 

I.   Welcome Board President 

 

Mr. Gibson called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m. and 

welcomed all guests. 

 

II. Consent Items 

 A.  Approval of Minutes ï Board President 

 B.  Approval of Agenda ï Board President 

C.  Approval of Bills and Secretaryôs Report ï Board 

President 

D.  Approval of Hot Lunch and Activity Reports ï 

Board President 

 

Mr. DiCesare motioned to approve the consent items, 

seconded by Mrs. Reeves.  Roll call:  4 ayes. 

 

III.   Celebrations 

Mr. Wood announced that we all made it through 

Homecoming Week and that the Boosters Tailgate 

and the parade went very well.  He thanked Joe and 

Sara Franey, the volunteers of the PTO and Mr. 

Moser for all their hard work and time for setting up 

all the details for the parade. 

 

Mr. Moser congratulated Mr. Hansen for being 

chosen to be a representative on Education Nation on 

NBC on Sunday, October 6
th
 in New York City.  He 

representative the profession of teaching and our 

school district very well. 

 

Mr. Gibson congratulated the Junior and Senior Little 

Devils for winning the Superbowl football games on 

October 12
th
 and 13

th
.   

 

Mr. DiCesare shared what he heard from several 

people requesting having the little kids not participate 

in the parade and instead have them watch the parade 

instead.  He also shared that several people asked if 

the Homecoming Coronation could be moved back to 

the gym.    

 

IV. Public Comments - None 

  

V. Old Business 

 A.  Reports     

     

  1)  MSTM Music Booster Minutes - none 

  2)  MSTM Athletic Booster Minutes - none 



  3)  MSTM PTO Minutes - none 

 

 B.  Presentations 

 

  1)  Principalôs Report             Mr. Wood  

 

Mr. Wood introduced Mrs. Pelzer, Mrs. 

Reynolds, Mrs. Meier and Mrs. Scrivner and 

Mrs. Pollock to the Board.  They presented 

to the Board their morning meetings and 

afternoon meetings that conduct with their 

students.  It allows the teacher to set a 

positive tone for the classroom in the 

morning and the kids get to share in front of 

their classmates.  It promotes eye contact, 

social skills and helps them be more 

comfortable in front of their peers.  Some of 

the teachers have afternoon meetings with 

their students and discuss what went well 

and what do they need to improve on.  The 

Board thanked the teachers for attending. 

 

Mr. Wood discussed with the Board about 

staffing issues and possibly hiring another 

1:1 associate.  We are also advertising for 

another special education bus driver to drive 

our 10:30 route. 

 

  2)  Principalôs Report             Mr. Moser 

 

Mr. Moser introduced Ms. Benson, 

Secondary Spanish Teacher, to the Board.  

She informed the Board that she recently 

attended the Iowa World Language 

Conference.  She is promoting the student 

centered classrooms and putting the learning 

on the students.  This allows the students to 

self pace themselves and self direct them on 

how to learn.  This is a philosophy change 

and is a work in progress but the students 

are adjusting to the change in environment.  

She informed the Board about the Spanish 

Club raising money to travel to Mexico this 

summer and to Peru next summer.  The 

Board thanked Ms. Benson for her 

presentation.    

 

Mr. Moser updated the Board on the 

progress of the teacher in-service days.  The 

teachers are sharing in large groups and 

some of the teachers have attended other 

schools and others are planning on future 

trips to other schools.   

 

Mr. Moser explained to the Board what the 

district is planning on doing with 

professional development money that we 

receive each year.  When a teacher would 

like to attend training or a conference they 

must complete a form justifying the need to 

attend.  A committee has been created to 

approve each request and then the teacher 

will present what they learned at the training 

in front of the other staff members at the 

next in-service meeting.   

 

Mr. Moser announced that several of our 

students and teachers attended the Iowa 

Student learning Institute on October 5
th
 and 

Waukee High School.  This was the first 

conference designed entirely by students.  

Our students were specifically invited to the 

conference because our district is one of the 

few that exist in the state that uses the 

Student Learning Community concept.  This 

is a huge honor for our students and teachers 

and they continue to be influential with this 

concept.  Congratulations! 

 

Mr. Moser reviewed the revised recognition 

program and the recommendation for 

official pay. 

 

3)  Superintendentôs Report         Mr. Wood 

 

Mr. Wood handed out the board policy 

binders to our new board members.  He 

discussed the possibility of selling some of 

the land that is adjoined to our football 

complex.  Mr. DiCesare provided some 

financial numbers in regards to selling of 

land.  The members discussed getting 

involved in the city council meetings.   Mr. 

Wood shared a letter from the Iowa 

Department of Education regarding No 

Child Left Behind Act.   

 

VI. New Business 

 

A. Approve Level I Investigators and Alternate 

Level I Investigators for Identifying & Reporting 

Child Abuse 2013-2014          Supt. Wood 

 

Mr. Furness motioned to approve Randy Folkerts 

as the Level 1 Investigator and Katie Brinkman 

as the alternate Level 1 Investigator for 2013-

2014, seconded by Mrs. Reeves.  Roll call: 4 

ayes.  

 

B. Receive Preliminary Certified Enrollment Report 

for 2013-2014          Supt. Wood 

 

The certified enrollment remained the same.  Mr. 

Furness motioned to approve the certified 

enrollment report for 2013-2014, seconded by 

Mrs. Reeves.  Roll call: 4 ayes.  

 

C. Approve Quality Support Committee 

Membership 2013-2014          Supt. Wood 

 

Mr. DiCesare motioned to approve the Quality 

Support Committee Membership 2013-2014, 

seconded by Mrs. Reeves.  Roll call: 4 ayes.  

 



D. Personnel Recommendations          Supt. Wood 

 

Mr. DiCesare motioned to approve the following 

coaching contracts for the 2013-2014, seconded 

by Mrs. Reeves.  Roll call: 4 ayes.  

 

  Josh Hart ï Head Boys Track  

  T. J. Olberding ï Assistant Boys Track  

  Andrea Benson ï Head Girls Track 

  Scott Bixby ï Assistant Girls Track 

Morgan Halverson ï Volunteer Girls 

Basketball 

  Mark Norris ï Volunteer Girls Basketball 

Samantha Turnbull ï Volunteer Substitute 

Dance Coach 

 

Mr. DiCesare motioned to approve Rebecca 

Moore as special education associate, seconded 

by Mrs. Reeves.  Roll call: 4 ayes.  

 

E. Discuss/Approve Official Pay          Supt. Wood 

Mrs. Reeves motioned to approve the 

increase of official pay through the 2014-15 

school year, seconded by Mr. DiCesare.  

Roll call: 4 ayes.  

 

 

F. Confirm ï Next Meeting Dates          Supt. Wood 

 

11/6/13 ï Agenda subcommittee by e-mail 

11/7/13 ï Agenda Meeting 

11/11/13 ï 4:00 p.m. Board Meeting 

 

The Board agreed to do agenda meetings 

only when necessary.  No agenda meeting 

for November unless necessary. 

 

VII.  Adjournment  

 

Mr. Furness motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by 

Mrs. Reeves.  Roll call:  4 ayes.  Time 5:15 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Martensdale-St. Marys District Newsletter is 
published by the last day of the preceding month. 

The newsletter is available for pickup in the 
{ǳǇŜǊƛƴǘŜƴŘŜƴǘΩǎ ƻŦŦƛŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ WƛŦŦȅ ǎǘŀǘƛƻƴΣ ōƻǘƘ are 

located in Martensdale. 

You may also view it on the http://www.mstm.us  website. 
Questions or concerns may be addressed to: 

Mrs. DePauw 
Martensdale-St.Marys 

Elementary Office 
390 Burlington Ave. 

Martensdale, Iowa  50160 
or by email 

brenda_depauw@mstm.us 
Office:  641-764-2470 

Fax:  641-764-2100 

It is the policy of the Martensdale-St. Marys Community 

School District not to illegally discriminate on the basis of 

race, color, national origin, gender, disability, religion, 

creed, age (for employment), marital status (for programs), 

sexual orientation, gender identity, and socioeconomic 

status (for programs) in its educational programs and its 

employment practices. 

There is a grievance procedure for processing complaints of 

discrimination.  If you have questions or a grievance 

relatŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘƛǎ ǇƻƭƛŎȅΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǎǘǊƛŎǘΩǎ 9ǉǳƛǘȅ 

Coordinator. 

MSTMΩǎ 9ǉǳƛǘȅ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ ƛǎ Josh Moser, secondary 

principal.  His address is MSTM Community School, 390 

Burlington, Martensdale, Iowa 50160.  His phone number is 

641-764-2686 and his email address is: 

josh_moser@mstm.us 



 

Happy Thanksgiving from the 

aǊǎΦ IŜƴǎƻƴΩǎ ŀƴŘ aǊǎΦ 

²ŜōǎǘŜǊΩǎ ƪƛƴŘŜǊƎŀǊǘŜƴ 

classes! 



 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

12/2               Day 4 B 12/3               Day 5 A 12/4                 Day 6 B 12/5                 Day 1 A 12/6               Day 2 B

Cereal or Toast Egg/Cheese Biscuit French Toast & Sausage Bagel Breakfast Pizza

Milk & Juice Milk & Juice Milk & Juice Milk & Juice Milk & Juice

Tot Casserole Soft Shell Chicken Fajita Turkey Gravy Z-Rib Patties w/g Bun Pasta

Carrots Lettuce & Cheese Cups Mashed Potatoes Green Beans Carrots/Mixed Fruit

Peaches Peas Broccoli/Applesauce Baked Beans Broccoli Normandy

Bread Pineapple Bread Pears Bread H.S.

Milk Milk Milk Milk Milk

12/9               Day 3 A 12/10            Day 4 B  12/11               Day 5 A 2/12                Day 6 B 12/13             Day 1 A

Cereal or Toast Egg Omelet/Toast Pancakes w/Sausage Bagel Breakfast Pizza

Milk & Juice Milk & Juice Milk & Juice Milk & Juice Milk & Juice

Pepperoni Pizza Orange Chicken 6-12 Soup Softshell Tacos Mac & Cheese

Broccoli Chicken PK-5 Carrots Lettuce/Cheese Cups Peas

Baked Beans Broccoli Normandy Celery/Peaches Corn Carrots/Mixed Fruit

Applesauce Pineapple/ Rice H.S. Bread Pears Bread H.S.

Milk Milk Milk Milk Milk

12/16             Day 2 B 12/17             Day 3 A 12/18             Day 4 B 12/19              Day 5 A 12/20             Day 6 B

Cereal or Toast Sausage Gravy & Biscuit Egg Burrito Bagel Breakfast Pizza

Milk & Juice Milk & Juice Milk & Juice Milk & Juice Milk & Juice

Meat Ham Pattie Christmas Dinner BBQ Sandwich w/g Bun Chicken Alfredo

Pears Carrots French Fries Broccoli Normandy

Sweet Potatoes/Corn Baked Beans Romaine Lettuce Peaches

Bread Applesauce Pineapple Bread

Milk Milk Milk Milk Milk

12/23 12/24 12/25 12/26 12/27

12/30 12/31 1/1 1/2                   Day 1 A 1/3                 Day 2 B

Bagel Breakfast Pizza

Milk & Juice Milk & Juice

Sausage Pizza Hamburger w/g Bun

Broccoli Corn

Carrots Baked Beans

Applesauce Pears

Milk Milk

In addition to the 

breakfast items listed, 

yogurt and fresh fruit are 

offered daily!! 

Non-discrimination Statement: This explains what to do if you believe you have been treated unfairly. "In accordance with Federal law and U.S.

Department of Agriculture policy, this institution is prohibited from discriminating on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, age, or disability.

To file a complaint of discrimination, write to USDA, Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Avenue, SW, Washington, D.C. 20250-

10410, or call toll free (866)632-1010102 (Voice). Individuals who are hearing impaired or have speech disabilities may contact USDA through the

Federal Relay Service at (800)877-83310; or (800)845-6136 (Spanish).  USDA is an equal opportunity provider and employer."

**** THIS MENU IS SUBJECT TO CHANGE ****


